Date
Mayors Office

1001 Parsippany Blvd.

Parsippany, NJ  07054

Re: Local Speeding & Parking Dangers

      Improper Markings & Signage

Dear Mayor Luther:

I write this letter as a concerned resident of Glenmont Commons Homeowners’ Association.  This letter is intended to inform you of an alarming situation in this development stemming from vehicles speeding indiscriminately down our hilly streets, and parking wherever they please, including intersection corners and extremely close to stop signs.  These vehicles regularly create dangerous visual and physical obstructions to pedestrian and vehicle traffic.  The police cannot ticket these individuals, because the streets have not been marked or signed according to Township regulations.  Please accept this letter as a request to Parsippany-Troy Hills to proactively to address this issue, rather than reactively to an avoidable tragedy that may eventually occur.

There have been many near misses concerning children playing and residents attempting to access their common mailboxes, where people routinely park.  Certain residents of our community repeatedly fail to recognize the dangerous condition they create by recklessly speeding or parking directly across the street from other cars, effectively limiting the streets in our Association to one way traffic.  The violators park in such a manner that obstructs all view of traffic for a vehicle or pedestrian approaching from either direction, especially at night.

Unfortunately, the Association has no means or methods to enforce any measure of parking regulation in this respect, considering the fact the streets in our Association (Summerhill, Springhill, Autumn Ridge, Wiley, Pinfold & F. Huston Taylor) are public streets; maintained, patrolled, and governed by the Township.  I as a Parsippany resident and tax payer am requesting the Township to closely monitor & ticket the speeders, mark the stop lines on the streets, install proper signage throughout the complex & mark no parking/fire zones at the appropriate intersections or other necessary areas.   

Please contact me at your earliest opportunity so we may discuss how best to proceed.  I look forward to hearing from you.  I thank you for your assistance in this regard. 

Sincerely,

